Van: Sledzik Paul <paul.sledzik@ntsb.gov> 
Verzonden: woensdag 29 januari 2020 00:34
Aan: Commissie I&W <cie.iw@tweedekamer.nl>
CC: Hilldrup Frank <HILLDRF@ntsb.gov>; Schulze Dana <Dana.Schulze@ntsb.gov>; Sedor Joe <sedorj@ntsb.gov>
Onderwerp: Response from NTSB

Miguel Israel

Registrar for the committee on Infrastructure and Water Management

Binnenhof 1a

2513 AA Den Haag

Dear Mr. Israel:

              Thank you for your January 23, 2020 letter and the invitation for Mr. Joe Sedor to participate in the roundtable meeting organized by the standing committee on Infrastructure and Water Management of the Dutch House of Representatives to discuss the 2009 crash of Turkish Airlines flight TK1951.  

              The National Transportation Safety Board (NTSB) participates in foreign investigations in accordance with the protocols and obligations outlined in Annex 13 to the Convention on International Civil Aviation.  Central among these protocols are that investigations are conducted for the prevention of future accidents and incidents and are independent, transparent, and free from bias.  From our experience with the flight TK1951 investigation and our interactions with the Dutch Safety Board, we have no doubt that it places the same high emphasis on these tenets as does the NTSB.  

Furthermore, these tenets apply to any advisers supporting the U.S. accredited representative in foreign investigations.  The advisors that supported the U.S. accredited representative for this investigation provided the information and expertise requested.  For these reasons, there should be confidence in the integrity of the NTSB’s participation and support to the DSB’s investigation of the accident involving flight TK1951.  

It is our intent that this letter provides the information to explain our commitment and role under the Annex 13 process.  Therefore, neither Mr. Sedor, nor any other NTSB staff member, plans to participate in the committee’s February 6, 2020 meeting.   

                                                                                                                           Sincerely, 

                                                                                                                           Paul Sledzik

                                                                                                                           Deputy Managing Director

Paul Sledzik

Deputy Managing Director

314-6134

